

Lawn Tennis Association The National Tennis Centre 100 Priory Lane, Roehampton London SW15 5JQ T 020 8487 7000 F 020 8487 7301 www.lta.org.uk info@lta.org.uk

Gordon Baker (Chair) and the Board of Tennis Scotland

09th May 2013

TENNIS SCOTLAND

Dear Gordon

I write as a follow-up to Tom Harlow's letter of 10 December 2012 that indicated the LTA's strong support for your proposed way forward for modernising your governance structure in Scotland.

We are encouraged to hear that the proposed changes, now explained in more detail through your substantial consultation document to your existing District Boards and Committees, seem to be receiving widespread support. In particular, we understand that these are now moving forward to a formal voting process which you hope to complete with a positive outcome by mid-June 2013. In the meantime, we are pleased that our ongoing communication with your Board and with sportscotland has continued with a view to achieving further positive outcomes for tennis in Scotland.

We therefore re-iterate here our support for your governance objectives, the move to a four-year investment cycle, an effective field team and continuing investment in facility development. The LTA is committed to working in partnership with Tennis Scotland and sportscotland to get more people playing tennis in Scotland.

Yours sincerely,

Peter Bretherton

President

Heter Bettermin